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115 E. Washington St. 
Bloomington, IL  61702-3157 

www.cityblm.org/publicworks 
  Phone: (309) 434-2225 

                  Fax: (309) 434-2201 

July 14, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, 
 
I hope everyone was able to enjoy the 4th of July with friends and family.  I truly enjoyed talking to a lot of you 
throughout the day.  Thank you to all for ensuring a safe and trouble-free holiday weekend! 
 
On August 24, 2021, at 8:30 AM. the City of Bloomington, along with the McLean County Soil and Water 
Conservation District, will host a public meeting at the Davis Lodge to present the updated watershed plans for 
Lake Bloomington and Evergreen Lake.  The plans are currently under review with the Illinois Environmental 
Protection Agency (IEPA).  I would like to invite everyone to attend this meeting.  If you do plan on attending, 
please RSVP to me (jdarter@cityblm.org) by August 17th. 
 
The watershed plans are the first steps we take in providing quality water to every house around the lake, to our 
80,000 residents in Bloomington, as well as our wholesale customers in Hudson and Towanda.  We began 
updating these plans in 2019 with a grant from the IEPA.  This grant enabled us to hire Northwater Consulting to 
assist with drafting the plans that we will use for the next ten years.   
 
During the last two years, we have analyzed every farm field within both watersheds, categorized each field by 

soil type, erosion capabilities, tillage type, 
precipitation levels and many other criteria.  The 
Water Division has been at the cutting edge of water 
quality monitoring technologies for many years 
which has been invaluable to our success.  All of the 
data that we have collected has been entered into a 
special computer program that we purchased last year 
that allows us the to create different best management 
practices (wetlands, saturated buffers, cover crops, 
etc.) while calculating how much reduction in 
nitrates, phosphorus and sediment we should expect.  
We are very excited about this program because it is 
user friendly and helps us decide how best to spend 
your money!   
 
In order for the IEPA to accept our submitted plan, 
the plans must address the 9 elements of watershed 
planning.  These nine elements help to ensure that the 
plan addresses the problems, finds the best way to 
correct the issue and searches for appropriate 
partnerships for funding.  Our plan is very expensive, 
and we will rely heavily on federal, state and local 
agencies for funding.  
 
Our plan calls for continued shoreline stabilization of 
both reservoirs.  We recently completed stabilizing 
the shoreline along the Girl Scout Camp and the 

99  EElleemmeennttss  ooff  WWaatteerrsshheedd  PPllaannnniinngg  

1. IDENTIFY CAUSES AND SOURCES OF 
POLLUTION THAT NEED TO BE 
CONTROLLED. 

2. DETERMINE LOAD REDUCTIONS NEEDED. 
3. DEVELOP MANAEMENT MEASURES TO 

ACHIEVE GOALS. 
4. IDENTIFY TECHNICAL AND FINANCIAL 

ASSISTANCE NEEDED TO IMPLEMENT 
PLAN. 

5. DEVELOP INFORMATION/EDUCATION 
COMPONENT. 

6. DEVELOP IMPLEMENTATION SCHEDULE. 
7. DEVELOP INTERIM MILESTONES TO 

TRACK IMPLEMENTATION OF 
MANAGEMENT MEASURES. 

8. DEVELOP CRITERIA TO MEASURE 
PROGRESS TOWARDS MEETING 
WATERSHED GOALS. 

9. DEVELOP MONITORING COMPONENT. 
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Inner-Loop Road.  We will be stabilizing along Starkey and Association Parks next summer.  I think the contractor 
has done a wonderful job with these two projects this summer. 
 

 
        Girl Scout Camp Shoreline Stabilization 

 
Shoreline stabilization is just one of many different projects that we will be undertaking over the next several 
years.  Most projects will not be located on the reservoirs themselves, but rather out in the watersheds.  However, 
we are investigating other projects within the lakes, such as in-lake sediment dams, floating wetlands and 
dredging.  We will also be looking at rain gardens around the lake and other items. 
 
I would like everyone that can to get involved as much as possible with our plan.  “Take a course in good water 
and air; and in the eternal youth of Nature, you may renew your own.  Go quietly, alone; no harm will befall you.” 
– John Muir. 
 
See you around the Lake! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joseph M. Darter 
City of Bloomington | Property Manager 
Public Works Department | Water Division 
25515 Waterside Way | Hudson, IL 61748 
Office: (309) 434-2431 | Cell: (309) 275-8087 
Fax: (309) 434-2915 | Email: jdarter@cityblm.org 
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TTHHEE  FFAALLLL  DDIINNNNEERR  IISS  BBAACCKK!!  

Please Join Your Neighbors and Friends 
For The LBA Annual 

Fall Dinner & Business Meeting 
DDAATTEE::  

Thursday, September 9, 2021 
5:30 p.m. Social Hour  6:30 p.m. Dinner 

LLOOCCAATTIIOONN::  
El Paso Golf Club 

2860 County Road 600 North, El Paso, Illinois 
MMEENNUU::  

Filet, Salad, Potato, Rolls, Dessert and Coffee 
PPRRIICCEE::  

$25.00 Per Person 
--    --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --    --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --    --  --  --  --  --  --  --    --  --  --  --  --    --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --  --    --  --  --  --    

PPlleeaassee  ccoommpplleettee  tthhee  ffoorrmm  bbeellooww  aanndd  rreettuurrnn  iitt  wwiitthh  yyoouurr  cchheecckk  ttoo::    

LBA Treasurer, PO Box 223, Hudson, Illinois 61748 

RRSSVVPP  bbyy  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  11,,  22002211  

Name (s): __________________________     _________________________________ 

       No. of persons attending:    $ ______________ 

       Dinner payment:     $ ______________ 

      Fireworks Donation (Optional):   $ ______________ 

      Total Amount Enclosed:     $ ______________ 

MMaakkee  cchheecckk  ppaayyaabbllee  ttoo  LLaakkee  BBlloooommiinnggttoonn  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn  
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Please help our annual fireworks display tradition continue by donating. 

Please complete the form below to help support and continue this great tradition 
at the Lake live on!

NAME:_______________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS:____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE:_________________________________

AMOUNT ENCLOSED: $__________________

Please send this form & checks payable to:
LBA
P.O. Box 223
Hudson, IL 61748

The Lake Bloomington Association is made up of residents and anyone 
else who enjoys the Lake and works to improve the lake and surrounding 
community. Anyone can join the LBA; you don’t have to live at the Lake. 
It’s a great way to meet new people who also enjoy Lake Bloomington. 
If you are interested in joining the LBA, or have questions or comments, 
please email us at lakebloomingtonassociation@gmail.com.

JIM SPACHMAN
Agent

2501 E College Avenue, Suite A
Bloomington, IL 61704-2484
Bus 309.661.1700   Toll Free 866.661.1700
Fax 309.663.1007   Cell 309.261.1890
jim@jimspachman.com
jimspachman.com

24 Hour Good Neighboor Service ®

www.prairie-storage.com
ogradymike1@gmail.com


